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Kære formand 

Kommissionen vil gerne takke Folketinget for dets udtalelse om madspild og noterer sig dets 
opbakning til de foranstaltninger, som foreslås af Det Forenede Kongenges Overhus og 
15 andre parlamentskamre for at behandle dette vigtige emne. 

Bekæmpelse af madspild, som har både økonomiske og miljømæssige omkostninger, vil 
forudsætte en samordnet indsats på mange niveauer. Kommissionen arbejder på at 
fremlægge en ambitiøs pakke om cirkulær økonomi inden årets udgang. 

Til Folketingets orientering vedlægges en kopi af Kommissionens svar på den fælles udtalelse 
fra de 16 nationale parlamentskamre. 

Kommissionen håber, at Folketinget finder præciseringerne i dette svar nyttige, og ser frem 
til at fortsætte vores politiske dialog fremover. 

Med venlig hilsen 

Bilag: Kopi af Kommissionens svar på 16 nationale parlamentskamres udtalelse om 
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Dear Presidents, dear Chair, 

The Commission would like to thank the 16 chambers that are signatories for their Opinion 
on food waste and has taken note of their invitation to the Commission to adopt a more 
strategic approach to the reduction of food waste in the EU when it comes forward with a 
circular economy package. 

As the Commission stated at the July meeting of the Chairpersons of COSAC in Luxembourg, 
if Europe is to be successful in the future, it needs to move to a truly circular economy and to 
do so faster than its competitors elsewhere in the world. In order to facilitate this transition, 
we must ensure that we have the right legal environment in place and this is why the 
Commission is working hard on an ambitious circular economy package to be adopted later 
this year. 
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The Commission appreciates the chambers' highlighting of areas for policy development to 
support food waste reduction in the EU. The Commission indeed considers this as an integral 
part of the circular economy and one which requires action at all levels; national and local 
levels will also be key to ensuring that concrete progress is made. 

The Commission has been working with stakeholders and Member States to identify the most 
appropriate actions at EU level to fight food waste1 without compromising on food safety and 
building on actions taken by Member States. The Commission recognises that food waste is 
associated with impacts in terms of water and land resource use, biodiversity and greenhouse 
gas emissions, in addition to broader social and economic impacts. As the circular economy 
package is under preparation and has yet to be discussed by the College, it is not possible at 
this stage to comment on specific initiatives that may form part of it. We would like to 
reassure you, however, that the Commission will pay particular attention to your suggestions 
in developing its action plan including on food donation and on data collection and 
monitoring. The Commission will also take into account the comments it received from a 
wide range of stakeholders in the context of the public consultation which closed on 
20 August 2015. 

In closing, the Commission would again like to thank the chambers for their contribution on 
this important matter which it views as a clear demonstration of their readiness to contribute 
in a proactive and constructive manner to the policy debate at EU level. As you are aware, in 
the past year we have stepped up the Commission's engagement and dialogue with national 
Parliaments, both in terms of meetings and exchanges of view with parliamentary 
committees, and by a renewed commitment to the political dialogue on draft proposals. 
We plan to build on this further in 2016 with further steps to ensure that national 
Parliaments have a strong voice in European policy-making, as was set out in the 
Commission Work Programme for 2016. 

Yours faithfully, 
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Vytenis Andriukaitis 
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http://ec.europa.eu/food/safety/food waste/stop/index en.htm 


